Wesley United Methodist Church, Worcester, MA

Sunday Announcements for April 17, 2022

Special Prayers for these Wesley Family, Friends, and Others...

e Richard Simoneau recovering at home.

e Tim Murphy & family on the death of his mother-in-law Cynthia Ramsey last Saturday.
e The family of Ray Campbell, Debi Reynolds’ uncle, now on hospice.
e Mary D., the daughter of a friend of Margaret Watson's.

e Peggy, Maggie Madsen's mom, friends of Chris Flagg.

e Baby Casey Webber (7 months old) and family.

e Barbara Vietze, mom of Beth Vietze

e Pamela, Linda Keister’s sister, home with 24-hour care.

e Barbara Fletcher

e Donald Tremblay

e Anne Burrows

e Charles and Samira Kiefer

e Bill Kilmer

e Bill Wong

e Dorothy Norcross

e David Samanen

e Those who struggle with depression, anxiety, and alcoholism.

Tower & Rose Window Lightings & Altar Flowers

The Tower lighting this month is given in loving memory of Doris L. (Swan) Tremblay and
Margaret A. (Swan) Fuller by their children and grandchildren.

The Rose Window lighting this month is given in loving memory of Julius Tremblay, Sr., Helga
(Erikson) Tremblay, Julius Tremblay, Jr., Irene (Tremblay) Salonis, Dorothy (Tremblay) St.
Armand, Jean (Tremblay) Quilliam, and Arthur Tremblay by the Tremblay Family.

The 2022 altar flower book in the Welcome Office is now available. If you'd like to place
flowers on the altar on a particular Sunday, please fill your name in on the day, then take an
order form and submit it to Debi in the office with a check.



ANNOUNCEMENTS

Herald Notice... The next Herald will be mailed on Sunday, May 1st. Please have all articles to
me by Friday, April 22, Thank you, Debi

Today we are graced with the Weeks Brass Quintet and Timpani playing throughout the service
with choirs, hymns, and voluntaries. This quintet is a superb musical organization with top notch
players on all parts. This service will include three hymns and praise songs we all know and
love. Both choirs will be accompanied by brass and also heard on the Hallelujah chorus of Handel
at the close of the service.

Dorcas Circle will meet on Thursday, April 21st in the John Wesley Room at 12 pm. Bring your
lunch. Dessert and beverages will be served.

Scam Alert! Please be aware of ongoing scams through email and now through text
messages. If you receive a text message asking for help from Moo, or anyone else for that
matter, please be very mindful of the number the message is coming from. ALWAYS, call
someone to check to make sure it’s real. Also know that Moo nor anyone else from the church
will send a text message so vaguely asking for help.



